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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
Dear Farm Bureau members, 
Happy New Year! I hope you and your family enjoyed being together over the holidays. As 
we enter into 2025, it’s a good time to reflect on that togetherness – not just in our personal 
lives, but togetherness in our agricultural communities as well. 
Madison County Farm Bureau was pleased to attend NYFB’s State Annual Convention last 
month in Verona, NY, where a record crowd enthusiastically shared fellowship, education 
and new ideas. Most importantly, delegates from across the state came together in a spirited 
session on State Annual Meeting Day to vote on our 2025 public policy positions. 

Some of our top legislative priorities include supporting critical funding for agricultural animal health; increasing 
funding for the state Farmworker Housing Program revolving loan fund; increasing and extending the farm 
workforce retention credit; supporting renewable energy policies that incorporate common sense timeframes; 
addressing transportation issues to facilitate the shipment of food products and farm equipment in New York State; 
establishing a New York State Equine Advisory Board; opposing the Temperature Extreme Mitigation (TEMP) act 
unless there is an exemption for agriculture; opposing legislation that prohibits the use of agricultural chemical 
protectants; and opposing Extended Producer Responsibility legislation that unduly burdens New York’s food and 
wine manufacturing businesses.  
As we get updates on state and federal legislation affecting NYS agriculture, we will update you in email 
communications, on our social media channels and in Grassroots. 

Continued on Page 2

NYFB Taste of NY Reception
March 3, 2025

5-7 p.m.
Empire State Plaza Convention Center, Albany 

New York Farm Bureau will host its popular Taste of 
NY Reception at the Empire State Plaza Convention 
Center on March 3. The event brings together county 
Farm Bureau members, public officials and staff, and 
agricultural partners to showcase the diversity of NYS 
agriculture. This event is followed the next day with 
NYFB’s Lobby Day at the Capitol in Albany on March 4. 
Anyone interested in participating in Lobby Day or 
donating a product for the Taste of NY Reception should 
contact John Wagner at 315-761-9770 or email jwagner@
nyfb.org.
Photo Right: Madison County’s Adam Carvell of Old Home 
Distillers was on hand at the 2024 NYFB Taste of NY Reception 
providing samples to public officials and staff.  



President’s Message Continued
As always, New York Farm Bureau is committed to promoting and defending agriculture. A recent example of that 
commitment is the passage of the Direct to Consumer bill, which offers distilleries and cideries the same shipping 
privileges as wineries. We fought long and hard for that bill, and our efforts ultimately proved successful.  
However, we can’t do it alone. Our members are a critical part of our legislative efforts. Please take part in 
e-lobbying, which only takes a few minutes and is easily found on our website, and monthly calls to action. We also 
encourage you to join us for the Taste of New York Reception and Lobby Day on March 3 and 4 in Albany, one of 
the most important lobbying events of the year. Lawmakers from across the state must hear from us if we are to be 
successful. 
Madison Farm Bureau is here to support our members and help with any local issues that may arise. Please reach 
out to me or to our board members if you need anything. 
I wish you all the best in the year ahead.  
Regards, 
Greg Coon
Madison County Farm Bureau President

• Support critical funding for agricultural animal 
health (such as the Avian Disease Program), 
promotion, research and environmental programs 
in the final FY 25/26 state budget.

• Support a significant funding investment in the 
Cornell University College of Agriculture and 
Life Science to forward its mission of collegiate 
agricultural education, research, and extension. 
This includes necessary funding to replace 
teaching resources, capital investment across the 
college, Cornell University Research Center, the 
Agricultural Experiment Station and other research 
facilities across the state.

• Increase funding for the NYS Homes and 
Community Renewal’s Farmworker Housing 
Program revolving loan fund and increase the per-
project cap from $200,000 to $400,000.

• Allow construction costs for farmworker 
housing to be included in the ongoing refundable 
investment tax credit for agriculture and provide 
reimbursement for all incurred expenses in a 
timelier manner.

• Increase and extend the farm workforce retention 
credit.

• Expand the state’s 10-year real property tax 
exemption for farm buildings to include farm 
buildings used for the processing or marketing of 
agricultural products.

• Support funding for the NY Center for Agricultural 
Medicine and Health to do research and promote 

education on temperature-related working 
conditions before any legislation (such as the 
Temperature Extreme Mitigation Program Act) is 
passed.

• Allow farm breweries, cideries and distilleries to 
sell products at roadside farm markets, like farm 
wineries. 

• Support legislation that would define agribusiness 
in New York State law.

• Support renewable energy policies that incorporate 
common-sense timeframes for adoption based 
upon grid capacity and the practical realities of 
electrification of New York State.

• Support legislation that would develop a Low 
Carbon Fuel Standard.

• Support addressing transportation issues to 
facilitate the shipment of food products and farm 
equipment in New York State, including addressing 
issues related to workforce development.

• Establish a New York State Equine Advisory Board 
to promote the horse industry in New York State. 

• Support DEC’s regulatory authority over pesticide 
registration in accordance with sound science 
and oppose legislation that prohibits the use of 
agricultural chemical protectants.

• Oppose Extended Producer Responsibility 
legislation that does not require consumer 
responsibility for packaging they receive and 
that unduly burdens New York’s food and farm 
beverage manufacturing businesses. 

2025 NEW YORK FARM BUREAU LEGISLATIVE PRIORITIES
Below are the New York Farm Bureau 2025 Legislative Priorities. These priorities are a culmination of the 
grassroots efforts which began last fall at county annual meetings and culminated at the State Convention held in 
December. These priorities reflect the collective interest of our members and rural communities and will determine 
the focus of our advocacy discussion and action for the year ahead.



 New York high school seniors who are graduating and interested in pursuing a career related 
to agriculture can apply for New York Farm Bureau’s Agricultural Youth Scholarship. 
Eligible students can use the financial award for college or advanced training in the skilled 
trades.
Visit the link to apply: bit.ly/NYFB-scholarship.
Eligibility requirements:
• 2025 graduating high school seniors who will continue their education to prepare for a 

career connected to the agricultural industry. This includes advancing their education 
through college or pursuing advanced training in the skilled trades.

• Must live or work on a farm or be involved with agriculture via any avenue
• Family Farm Bureau membership or Student Farm Bureau membership is required. Students can join for free as 

student members by using this link: www.nyfb.org/membership. 
• Applicants under the age of 18 must also include the signature of a parent or legal guardian.

For more information, email proed@nyfb.org or call 1-800-342-4143.

Madison County Farm Bureau Attends State Annual Meeting
Madison County Farm Bureau helped chart the 
course for agriculture’s future at the New York Farm 
Bureau 2024 State Convention (StaCon) December 
3-5 at Turning Stone Resort Casino in Verona.  This 
year’s theme was “Farming Forward: Leadership, 
Innovation, Diversification.”  Workshops and an 
engaging program were offered to help NYFB 
members, farmers, and agricultural professionals 
better plan for the future. Member delegates also 
voted on public policy positions that the state 
organization will advocate for this year in Albany 
and in Washington, D.C.

NYFB AGRICULTURAL YOUTH SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION AVAILABLE

Photo: Madison County Farm Bureau members and delegates at NYFB 2024 
StaCon.

Madison County Farm of the Year

At the joint Madison County Farm Bureau and 
Cornell Cooperative Extension of Madison County 
Annual Meeting, Empire Buffalo was recognized 
and awarded the Madison County Farm of the Year.  
Owners Joe Lazarsky and Aileen Randolph raise 60 
head of bison on their 100-acre farm on Falls Road in 
Chittenango, NY.
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159 Wolf Road, Suite 300
Albany, NY 12205
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MADISON COUNTY FARM BUREAU 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President:  Greg Coon ...........................  315-396-1549
Vice President: Kyle Hale .....................  315-761-2717
Gina Hennington .......................................  631-662-7324
Jon Mills ....................................................  315-447-2155
Scott O’Mara .............................................  315-243-6489
Jo Stephenson ............................................  315-244-6151
Pro-Ed Chair: Johanna Bossard ...........  315-440-1044
YF&R Chair: Chelsey Mahany ...............  315-480-6849
County Manager:  John Wagner ..........  315-761-9770
NYFB County Support Offices:  
Felicia Dougherty ......................................  518-431-5650
Jill Williamson ...........................................  518-431-5670
Madison County Farm Bureau meets on the second 
Wednesday of each month at 7:30 p.m. at CCE in 
Morrisville, NY.

In Memory of Gertrude Braun

NYFB County Manager John Wagner delivered a 
donation in the amount of $500 from Madison County 
Farm Bureau to Wanderers Rest Humane Association 
Inc. The donation was in memory of Gertrude Braun, 
former office manager for the Madison County Farm 
Bureau. Gertrude was a committed volunteer for many 
years at Wanderer’s Rest. Joining John was Sarah 
Murdie, Executive Director at Wanderer’s Rest.


